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ROSKRUGE K-8 SCHOOL PTA MEETING MINUTES 
March 24th, 2025 

5:30 PM VIA ZOOM 

 

I. Attendees: 
Janice Padilla-Rivera Dale Lopez Margaret Bly Deborah Grunloh 

Maricella Carranza Claudia Perez Sally Fletcher  
 

II. Call to order: Meeting called to order at 5:30pm. 
 
III. Reports: 
President’s Report 

 
Vice President’s report 
 
Treasurer’s Report 

• Ms. Bly noted that the bank balance as of March 24th is $47,647.11. The spring street fair parking 
fundraiser was very successful, with PTA earning over $12,000.00. Zelle was an effective component, if a 
little slow. There was a parking incident. TUSD School Safety locked up the gates stranding two cars. One 
of the owners, Michelle Mindala returned for her car on Saturday. She complained and Margaret Bly 
made an executive decision as a goodwill gesture to reimburse Ms. Mindala the $57.58 for her expense 
in calling an Uber. Dale Lopez moved that the reimbursement be made from the general fund. Maricella 
Carranza seconded the motion. There being no further discussion, the motion carried without 
opposition. 

 
Principal’s Report 

• Fifth and eighth grades are doing science testing.  

• Teachers are doing professional learning.  

• Noche de Gala is Friday, March 28th. UCity Church and School Safety are going to help out.  

• The Mariachi Conference is in April. All participants are on an academic and behavioral contract.  

• The church Pan de Vida helped at the Spring Street Fair. They will be renting out the auditorium and the 
parking lot on Sundays for services. Their first service will be on March 30th. They chose Roskruge 
because they are a bilingual church and they wanted a bilingual venue. 

• Friday, May 16th is both Puma Day and Menudo Bowl. 
 

Vice Principal’s Report 

• Track and Field is beginning. 

• The yearbook is out for publication. Fewer copies were ordered this year, there should be fewer left 
over. 
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IV. New Business: 

• Noche de Gala is Friday, March 28th, 2025. Aida Romero and Dulce Urbina will help with security. Mrs. 
Bly will bring $500.00 in cash to school to be used as seed money. The Zelle app will be used. 

• Sally Fletcher moved that $250.00 worth of purple carnival tickets be donated to Ms. Hoffman for her to 
distribute to deserving families. Dale Lopez seconded the motion. There was no discussion, and the 
motion carried without opposition. 

• Money and tickets with be given to Natalia Hoffman so that she can manage presales, as well as the 
Zelle sales. 

• Mr. Roberts has been asked to create a QR code which will expedite the Zelle sales. 

• Rudy Valenzuela will be responsible for securing the outdoor lighting required. 

• Mr. Roberts has volunteered to help count tickets on Monday, March 31st, 2025. 

• Ms. Fletcher asks that a white board be provided indicating the cost of each booth so that participants 
can estimate the number of tickets they wish to buy.  

• These year’s tickets are purple. Please only accept purple tickets. 

• Ms. Fletcher further asks for assistance managing the ticket sales. 
 

Next meeting is April 28th, at 5:30 pm via ZOOM. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:13pm. 
 
 
        


